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“Growing together to let our light shine”

St Clement’s C of E Primary School Monthly Newsletter: 26.01.2024
Welcome to January’s Newsletter!
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Dates for your Diary:


-Wednesday 31st January All Day- Year 4 Artist in Residence


-Thursday 1st February- Year 6 Human Planet Experience Day


-Friday 2nd February All Day-Year 2 Artist in Residence


-5-11th February- Children’s Mental Health Week


-Monday 5th February All Day-Year 5 Artist in Residence


-Tuesday 6th February- Safer Internet Day


-Wednesday 7th February All Day- Year 3 Artist in Residence


-Thursday 8th February- 9.15am- Year 5 World of Work Zoom session


-Friday 9th February- Top Table Award


-Monday 12th February- Chinese New Year themed lunch


-Tuesday 13th February- Nursery Experience Day Teddy Bear Picnic


-Wednesday 14th February- Year 2 Peruvian Experience Day


-Wednesday 14th February All Day- Year 1 Artist in Residence


-Thursday 15th February PM- EPIC afternoon Tea


-Friday 16th February 3.15pm- End of Spring 1 Half Term


-Monday 26th February 8.45/8.50am- Start of Spring 2 Half Term








Our Reviewed Christian Vision- As a Church of England Primary School, although we value all faiths, we have to follow the teachings of the Bible and I have felt that our previous Christian Vision based on the Bible was not reflective of where we are at and what we provide as a school. As a result, Mrs Abela, Miss Thompson, Mrs Ward (Chair of Governors)& I looked at what would fit our school due to how we are close knit, supportive, have high aspiration and act in the best interests of all. Therefore, we looked at Bible verses that focus on our core Christian Values of Love and felt that the verse from 1 Corinthians 13 4-7 represented who we are and how we want all top behave towards one another:





“Love is patient and kind. Love is not jealous or boastful or proud or rude. It does not demand its own way. It is not irritable, and it keeps no record of being wronged. It does not rejoice about justice but rejoices whenever the truth wins out. Love never gives up, never loses faith, is always hopeful, and endures through every circumstance. Three thinks will last forever- faith, hope and love- and the greatest of these is love” 1 Corinthians 13:4-7 New Living Translation.





This then led to us reviewing our Vision Statement:


Vision Statement


At St Clements, we aim to ensure that everyone thrives within our caring Christian community.


We will use our Christian Values and Bible verse to provide hope during difficult times, gain strength from our faith and ensure love guides us, as an inclusive school family, in all of our actions.  





We hope you agree that this is more fitting and relevant to our school. I would welcome and feedback, but this is what we are all striving for.





Year 3 Class Worship: On Thursday 25th January, Year 3 performed an interesting and confident worship to show us all what they had been learning in class. It was clear to see that they have been working very hard and remembered what they have learnt too. Thanks to the parent/carers who came along to watch the worship and to Mrs St Hill, Mr Thirsk & Miss Thompson for their work with the class.





Come in & See Opportunities


On 18th January, lots of parent/carers came along to the Nursery dough disco session. A good time was had by all as parent/carers saw how dough and other materials could be used to strengthen hand and finger muscles to prepare children for writing- along to some catchy music!





On 24th January, our Year 2 Parent/carers were invited in to see their children in action during a Maths lesson. The opportunity to see how we teach Maths and how hard our Year 2 children work, we hope was a useful experience for parent/carers.





These opportunities have come about from taking on board parent/carer feedback about having more opportunities to come into school to see and take part in lessons with their children.





Attendance Matters- At the end of the Autumn Term, 64 pupils had attendance of below 90%. This is over a quarter of our school who are classed as persistent absentees.





As a result, the parent/carers of each of these 64 pupils have been sent a letter to inform them of their child’s attendance, the reason for absence and how they will be monitored and we expect to see this increase over this term. It also outlines the ways we can help and support parent/carers to do this and I had a really good meeting with one parent yesterday that has now led to us setting up more things to help her and her children going forwards.


Failure to increase their child’s attendance and if parent/carers refuse to engage with the support school can offer, will lead to referrals to other agencies or penalty notices (fines) from the local authority.


A reminder that we are always willing to support and engage with parent/carers so we can ensure our children have the best possible start in life.








